
Invitation to Participate in a Community College Panel Discussion at CSU Long 
Beach on December 6-7 
August 21, 2019 
 
Dear Dr. Scroggins, 
 
On December 6-7, our labor-management research center will be holding another 
higher education collective bargaining conference at Cal State Long Beach.   
 
I am writing to invite you to join us again by moderating and participating on a 
panel addressing community college issues, particularly student centered funding 
formula and preferences for part-time faculty at community colleges.  The 
currently confirmed speakers are Dr. Kindred Murillo from Southwestern College, 
Community College Association President Kaljumagi, and Professor Leticia 
Pastrana.   
 
We are hopeful that you will be able to accept our invitation to lead the panel 
discussion on community college issues as part of our December 6-7 conference 
in Long Beach.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to email me or call me at 518 605-
4402. 
 
Bill  
 
William A. Herbert 
Distinguished Lecturer and Executive Director 
National Center for the Study of Collective Bargaining in Higher Education and the 
Professions 
Hunter College, City University of New York 
425 E. 25th Street - Box 615 
New York, New York 10010-2547 
www.hunter.cuny.edu/ncscbhep 
(212) 481-7550 (office) 
(518) 605-4402 (cell) 
http://works.bepress.com/william_herbert/ 
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